May 22, 2013
Cross-Reactivity with Legionella PCR
Specimens with Legionella detection requests are referred to the Public Health Ontario Laboratory for testing.  Since May 2012, Public Health Ontario has used a Legionella PCR assay on all such requests which detects all Legionella species and L. pneumophila specifically.  

Public Health Ontario Laboratory has just become aware that positive Legionella species other than L. pneumophila results using this assay may reflect false-positives due to cross reactivity with Stenotrophomonas maltophilia.  No such cross reactions have been found with the L. pneumophila specific probe used in their assay.  
As a result, while negative results will be useful, positive Legionella species other than L. pneumophila results will be challenging to interpret as specimens with Stenotrophomonas maltophilia may not have it in sufficient quantities for it to be detected or reported.  Results should be interpreted taking the clinical context of the patient into account.

Reporting Change:  
The following comment will be added to all positive Legionella species other than L. pneumophila results:

“NOTE: the detection of Legionella species other than L. pneumophila may reflect a false-positive result due to cross reactivity with Stenotrophomonas maltophilia; no such cross reaction has been found with the L. pneumophila specific target. Results should be interpreted in the clinical context of the patient”.

If you have any questions, please contact the Medical Microbiologist on-call through Mount Sinai Hospital locating (416-586-5133).
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